

IL State Senator Karina Villa



IL 25TH DISTRICT NEW SLETTER

MAY 27, 2021

Hello friends & neighbors,

Students all over the state are graduating within the next few weeks. I am incredibly proud of all of you. This year has been long but you persevered. Congratulations!

Memorial Day

This coming Monday we remember all of the brave men and women who lost their lives defending our country. I want to take a moment now to thank our country's veterans and highlight organizations in my district who do great work. Among those organizations are: St. Charles Veterans Center, Kane County Veterans Assistance Commission, and the Kendall County Veteran's Assistance. In DuPage we have the Veterans Assistance Commission (<u>DuPage VAC</u>), they provide an annual one time emergency financial Additionally, due to public health support. guidelines, the DuPage County Memorial Day service has been canceled. Instead they have opened the <u>DuPage County Interactive Memorial</u> Day Portal.

In-District

I'm excited to announce the official opening of our West Chicago office! On Saturday, June 5th from 11am-1pm State Representative Maura Hirschauer and I will be co-hosting an open house. Feel free to bring friends and stop by to familiarize yourself with my staff and our services. Our office address is 946 N Neltnor Blvd. Suite 108. West Chicago, IL 60185.



Rental Assistance

A reminder - applications for rental assistance are now open. If you or someone you know are unable to pay rent due to the COVID-19 pandemic, you could benefit from the Emergency Rental Assistance. Applications are available at: https://www.ihda.org/about-ihda/illinois-rental-payment-program/

What's Next?

Don't miss this week's environment advisory committee at 7pm on Thursday! For the meeting link email environment.49th@gmail.com.

For additional questions feel free to contact the district office at info@senatorvilla.com or by phone 630-326-9319.

Warm regards,

Karina Villa, MSW State Senator, 25th District